MAPE Local 601 Membership meeting
December 5, 2018
 
President Joseph Jeffries called the meeting to order at 12:10 PM
President’s remarks
· reminder to check in if you haven’t
· No January meeting
· Our next meeting will be Wednesday, Feb 6, 2019 in the lower level of Metro Square meeting room
Membership Chair: Sarah Evans
· Our membership stands at 69.64% which is very exciting as our goal was set at 70% full membership for calendar year
· if 4 more people become members we will meet our goal
· members of committee were asked to raise their hands and were recognized by applause
· going into negotiations membership is so important
· It used to be automatic that you were a member, but that has changed so you have to sign a membership card to become a member and pay dues
· We had a November coffee break and about 130 people attended
· If you are interested in joining membership committee contact Sarah
 
Proposed budget: Jorge Alonso, Treasurer
· recognition given to Sarah Evans, membership chair, for all of her hard work
· copies of the budget were available on the back table; no discussion
· Budget approved unanimously
 
Contract negotiator, Jason Bonnett
· Have been doing listening times to get feedback from members, if you have not had one contact Jason
· MAPE surveys were emailed Dec 4 about noon; if you did not get the survey they contact Jason or MAPE Central
· December 19 from Noon to 1:00 – Commerce has listening session scheduled
 
Regional Director/Head Steward – Tabitha Ries-Miller
Regional Director – a strategic plan is being developed that has 4 categories; the regional director oversees the leaders who are doing the work for the plans
Head Steward  –
· basic steward training brought 3 new stewards on board
· stewards were asked to stand and were recognized
· if you need a steward go to website or contact Tabitha
· Topic of month – holiday pay
1. pay is different for non-exempt vs exempt employees
2. There are some clear cut ways to figure holiday pay, but there are tricky parts
3. If you have questions, contact Tabitha or a Steward
MAPE President, Chet Jorgenson
POWER OF THE UNION  - President Chet talked about a very recent example of power, when they changed the lightbulb in the building.  Due to the fact that they are very bright, people with seizure disorders or prone to migraines were having adverse health effects and management was not responding to requests to remove of the bulbs.  MAPE members came together to plan a “Shaming Action” (ask Chet or Mark M for details).  When the Commissioner heard about the action, an order was sent to start unscrewing lightbulb over desks of people who asked for it.
The Department of Health is next to receive the new lightbulbs. They are trying fix the issue before they are installed.  There is a plan to exchange all of the lightbulbs in the building.
 
Business Agent, Lyz Martin - Organizing side of MAPE
· Would like to meet individually with each Local 601 member within the next month or so
· Very interested in the Negotiations process and how it works; show how big this is and how many are engaged – she asked for our input and here are a few suggestions from the floor:
· don’t forget about the long time employees who have no more step increases
· new employees – faster vacation accrual in the beginning
· flex time – make them let you use it
· being able to convert vacation time to deferred comp time like managers
· how does exempt employees use flex time as opposed to non-exempt employees
· ability to purchase more vacation days
 
Last comments from President Joseph Jeffries
· check your junk mail if you did not receive the survey
· check to see if MAPE has your correct email address
· Meeting adjourned – 12:40

